CEIU Local 548 Strike Coordinator writes
September 18, 2001

Members of Local 548, 


As the strike co-ordinator, I was proud to be side by side with all of you on the line. 


Today, I received a barrage of e-mails and telephone calls from so many of you.  I wish to clarify a few of the issues.  The tentative offer, is just that.......we will now be proceeding to the next phase in the Collective Bargaining Process, the ratification vote. Ms Turmel changed the process somewhat, so we must comply with what we have before us.

 
You will be asked to vote within the next month, the deadline is November 2, 2001. Several CEIU leaders have made our position very clear.  And we, in Ontario, fully support the Bargaining team’s rejection of  the offer.....3.2%, 2.8% and 2.5 %, with harmonization of levels for the selected few groups. (PM's, AS's and IS).


Treasury Board’s offer is offensive and divisive. We Must Say, NO! 


This weekend, Ontario CEIU delegates will be meeting in London to strategize and develop resolutions for a NO campaign. Your voice will be heard through your local delegates. We will be campaigning in every local within our component and we will be building solidarity with other components. 


We need to continue our MP campaigns and we need to continue with our local strategies.  We are still in a legal strike position. 


Current Workplace Issues: 


Overtime:  we do not support working beyond the normal work hours. 


Work to Rule:  we must remember that we are in a legal strike position.  My personal interpretation is "we as Public Servants will do the best we can, as always".  We have directed several e-mails to the PSAC leadership and wait for their responses.  Until further notice, our position remains the same. 


Work Load Management:   It is very clear the pressure is on to manage backlogs.   Local Union and Management meetings should be taking place sooner rather than later, with full management disclosure of the immediate and long-term plans. Our members cannot be asked to perform duties not contained within their current job descriptions.   For example, Claims Prep to Front End Reception clerks, level to level position (CR-3 to CR-3) the deployment and staffing policies apply and must be adhered to. 


Casuals: emerging issue......these short term employees are not hired to perform the duties of our members. If there are problems around the duties of these employees please alert the local officers. 


In closing, I am as disappointed as all of you, 

Reject the offer Say NO 

Frances Russo 
Toronto District Rep. 
Local 548 Strike Co-ordinator
